College Council

Contra Costa College

Meeting Minutes

Wednesday, December 14, 2005

2:30 p.m. – LA-101

Present:

Classified:
Alma Cardenas, John Christensen, Joyce Edwards, Rose Orpilla 

Faculty:

Lee Brelie, Terence Elliott, Leverett Smith, Barbara Williams 

Management:
Carol Barrick, Jennifer Ounjian-Auque, McKinley Williams

Students:
Gigi Green, Chair, Leonard McKee

Guests:
John Celesia, Linda Cherry, Alex Edwards, Michele Jackson, Kent Knight from Dovetail Consultants, Susan Lamb, Priscilla Leadon, Darlene Poe 

Absent:
Angelina Fagget, Kenneth Herndon, Mariles Magalong, Teresina Steffes, Chris Tarp

1.  CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order at 2:30 p.m. by Gigi Green.

2.  INTRODUCTION OF VISITORS:  Kent Knight from Dovetail Consultants was introduced. Rose Orpilla introduced Alma Cardenas, our cashier, as the new classified replacement for Barbara Allcox who is retiring at the end of the semester.  Laurie Laxa will be the Public Information Officer attending College Council.  

3.  APPROVAL OF AGENDA:  The Council approved the agenda.  

4.  APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM November 9, 2005:  The Council approved the minutes.

5.  STANDING ITEMS:  a) Budget Update/Instructional Equipment - In Mariles' absence, Mack distributed a proposed rating sheet for College Council to use when rating the Annual Unit Plans for requesting budget augmentations.  There was some discussion about zero-based budgeting.  Barbara Williams stated she did not feel zero-based budgeting worked well at our campus since there is not enough money for every department on campus.  Mack reminded the Council we did zero-based budgeting approximately seven years ago when Helen first became our president.  It was suggested that perhaps non-academic units have a different rating sheet.  This items will be continued at the next meeting when Mariles Magalong and Tim Clow can be present to answer inquiries on these documents.  

Mack distributed the PFE 2005-06 Proposed Funding.  The Council agreed to have Milen Fong's salary and benefits paid from PFE funds.  His salary was previously paid from a grant and now the grant has run out of money.  

b) Remodel - Mack said the construction crews are working on the library and high tech center.  We are hoping the construction will be completed next year on the library.  

6.  UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  a) College Retreat/Spirit Day - Mack said we have been discussing this issue in several meetings and have decided upon Friday, April 28th at 1:30 to 6:00 p.m. for some sort of college employee appreciate day.  Terence said they would have a dunk the president tank.  It was suggested that the staff development committee poll the employees using the e-mail to see how many would be willing to participate in the event before planning efforts and money is spent.   b) Report from the Furniture, Fixture and Equipment Subcommittee - Alex Edwards showed the display board with the color palette for the new buildings.  There are samples of resilient floor tile, carpet, bathroom wall stalls, wood for doors, fixtures, etc.  This board will be on display in the Applied Arts/Administrative Complex Building by the switchboard for everyone's perusal.  There will also be a survey by the board for employees to complete and drop off in a box in the same location.  c) CCC Logo - Survey Results - Linda Cherry said 83% voted for no change and the remaining balance was for a revised or new logo.  The voting will stay open through January as initially stated.  d) Rating Sheets for Annual Unit Plans for 2006-07 - Mack already addressed this item under Standing Items.   

NEW BUSINESS:  a) Student Learning Incomes - Terence addressed this topic that originated from David Rosenthal, Culinary Arts Instructor.  It seems there are many concerns David has about culinary students not being able to successfully complete the program due to the lack of social and life skills they need upon entering the program.  It was suggested by Mack that David meet with his dean and senior deans of instruction and student services to discuss ways of  addressing this problem.  Students using cell phones in the classroom was also discussed.  

b) Death of an Employee:  Campus Notification Proposed Policy:  Mack distributed a draft of the new proposed procedure.  This is the first reading and will be brought back to the constituency groups for edification.  It was suggested to add a section for students and add life partner after spouse.  c) New Telescope Fundraising - Michele Jackson and Jon Celesia distributed a sample brochure on their fundraiser ideas.  Thus far they have received $2,500 from the Bill and Melinda Gates Foundation and other sources, half of their need, for the new telescope they need.  The Physics and Astronomy Department would give "star" parties for $100.00 gift donations.  Also, star commemorative plaques with donor's names will be displayed in the planetarium.  All donation increments are accepted.  Ten dollar donations are labeled as Comets; twenty dollar donations are planets, fifty dollar donations are stars and hundred dollar donations are galaxy.  Checks may be made out to the Contra Costa College Foundation noting the donation is for the telescope.  

8.  OTHER:  None

9.  ANNOUNCEMENTS:  Linda Cherry reminded everyone that the Communications and Advancement Office and Student Services Offices are hosting a retirement celebration for Barbara Allcox and Verna Gonzales tomorrow at 12:00 noon to 1:30 in the Three Seasons. 

Priscilla announced on January 12th we will be hosting the annual technology career conference.  The kick off will be in the Knox Center and then employers will be available in the Three Seasons for consultation.  She encourages faculty to meet with the employers who will be on campus that day and assist the 300 high school students who will be attending the workshops.  

Mack introduced Carol Maga, our new Interim Vice President, as this was her first College Council meeting at Contra Costa College.  

Rose announced that Mercy Pono will be replacing Barbara Allcox on the Fixtures, Furniture and Equipment subcommittee.  

Gigi thanked all of the instructors for their patience and assistance with her math struggles.  She finally passed her class and only has one semester at Contra Costa College.

10.  NEXT MEETING:  January 25, 2006 in order for College Council to make timely decisions about the Fixtures, Furniture and Equipment for the new buildings.  

11.  ADJOURNMENT:  Gigi adjourned the meeting at 3:48 p.m.  

Respectfully submitted,

Melody Hanson

Senior Executive Assistant to the President

